
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Card, Rachel <RachelCard@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 8/12/2013 11:00:03 AM

Subject: FW: Hello!

Hi, this is a dear friend and former South Carolinian – she is doing great work with education in Texas and could also 
be a resource.  Please let me know your thoughts/recommendation on this event and I’ll put it into the mix.
 
Thanks,

Leigh
 
From: Randan Steinhauser [mailto:Randan@SteinhauserStrategies.com] 

Sent: Monday, August 12, 2013 10:37 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Subject: Hello!
 
Hi Leigh!!
 
I hope you’re doing fantastic!!
 
I just left you a voicemail regarding a National School Choice Week event in Columbia on Thursday, January 23 at 
12:30 PM at 701 Whaley Street. NSCW is hosting a cross-country train tour stopping in about 20 cities over the course 
of a week. One of the stops for 2014 is in Columbia (yay!).
 
The Columbia event will be a luncheon for about 100 people. We’re working on scheduling speakers and guests right 
now. We’ll likely have an elected official, a student, a parent and a teacher speak. I would love to have Governor 
Haley open up the lunch with a few remarks about education reform in South Carolina!
 
Do you think this would be something she would be interested in doing – if her schedule permits, of course… ?
 
I will be in Columbia in early October to work on planning this event so I’d love to come by the office and say HI to 
you and everyone! Let me know what you think!
 
Thanks!!
 
Randan Marie Steinhauser
President, Steinhauser Strategies, LLC
www.SteinhauserStrategies.com
(202) 734-1432 | @RandanMarie
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